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Dear Readers,

In the last month of what has been an arduous year, we are happy to bring this last issue of 2020 
to you.

The COVID-19 pandemic has once again showed us exactly how indispensable scientific research 
and knowledge, and sharing of such knowledge, is for humanity. This year, in both the April and 
August issues, we’ve focused on sharing current research, reviews, cases, and letters related to the 
pandemic with you. In our December issue, we bring you articles on COVID-19, which still remains 
very much a subject in focus.
What else is there in this issue? Two reviews—one on the pandemic, ten original research articles 
on different topics and from different countries, two short communiques, two case reports, one 
on COVID-19, and a letter to the editor. This rich issue has content on numerous topics, including a 
rare case of enterobius vermicularis seen in the uterine cavity and a piece on the use of pancreatin 
in type 2 diabetes mellitus. The pleasure of working in the field of General Medicine come from 
this diversity.

For our readers and indeed, all of humanity, I wish that we can leave this pandemic behind us in 
the New Year. I hope we learn to respect nature and each other in these difficult times, and soon 
see a time of peace, tranquility, and happiness.

I would like to express my gratitude to the Editorial Board, reviewers, and authors who contributed 
to the creation of the third volume of our journal.

Warm regards,

On behalf of the editorial board,

Prof. Dr. Yeşim Uncu


